

Charity Registration Number 1117923

Patron Mrs Louise Chapman

Newsletter

February 2018

The Rosie Crane Trust supports bereaved parents through their grief after the loss of a son or daughter of any age

Drop-in Centres in Yeovil and Taunton

New Venue for Taunton Drop-in - see address and photo below

At the drop-in centres bereaved parents meet in a safe and confidential environment where they can talk to others who really understand and empathise with them. There is no obligation to talk, unless you want to, many people find it a great help just to be in the room with others who have experienced the loss of a son or daughter. We will be organising talks, workshops and therapies throughout 2018.

Yeovil, South Street Centre, 20 South Street, BA20 1QE (Entrance in Union Street),

3 February, 3 March, 7 April, 5 May, 2 June, 7 July

Taunton, Middleway Meeting Hall, Churchill Way, Middleway, Taunton, TA1 3QW

17 February, 17 March, 21 April, 19 May, 16 June, 21 July

All drop-in times are from 10.30am - 12.30pm

24 Hour Listening Ear Helpline

Our 24 hr helpline is answered by trained bereaved parents who can give support, assurance, friendship and most importantly be able and willing to listen **01460 55120**



Middleway Meeting Hall

Access at rear of property, follow footpath round to rear of building

Middleway Meeting Hall, Churchill Way, Middleway, Taunton, TA1 3QW

From Police Station turn left immediately after Police Station into Westgate St and follow road round and up the hill. The Hall is at the top of the hill, set back from the road, after the post box, telephone kiosk and bus stop, turn left into Churchill Way (second Churchill Way turning) and take next left to rear of hall. **Or** you can take Trull Road and turn left into Sherford Rd, 2nd left into Middleway then 1st right into Churchill Way. Take next left to rear of hall.

Monks Yard Community Day in aid of the Rosie Crane Trust

The trust was invited to hold their tombola at Monks Yard's Community Charity Day on Wednesday 25 October 2017 from 09.00 - 16.30. We were very grateful for the donation of tombola prizes from our supporters. The tombola raised £93.50 and Monks Yard very generously donated £450 from their takings in the restaurant that day

A huge thank you to Wendy Green and Jennie Harrington for their help with the tombola

Monks Yard have been very supportive to the trust by having us as their chosen charity at two of their MY Summer Fairs and Christmas Craft Fairs. We have also been invited to be the charity to benefit from their community charity day before.

We are so grateful to all at Monks Yard for their continued support

Mayfair Town & Country, Ilminster

The Estate Agents, Mayfair Town & Country, in Ilminster have kindly offered to have the trust as their Charity of the Year. I will be joining them on Thursday 1 February in the foyer of Tesco's, Ilminster to raise awareness of the services and support we offer.

Please call into Tesco if you have time, we would love to see you

AGM

We will be holding our AGM on Monday 26 March at Horton Village Hall, Broadway Hill, Horton at 19.30. We welcome you to come and join us to show your support for the trust and to give us your valuable comments and suggestions. All welcome.



Ilminster Christmas Tree Festival

We were very pleased to be invited to have a Christmas Tree in The Minster, Ilminster for their festival. Our decorated twig tree looked very pretty and it was wonderful to see how many people give up their time and energy to decorate trees for charities. We received £34.80 in donations and hope that our display raised awareness of the services we offer. Thank you to everyone who went to the Ilminster Christmas Tree Festival and those who put donations in our collection box

Data Protection If you no longer wish to receive information from the Trust, please contact us and we will remove your details from our distribution list

Carol Crane, Rosie Crane Trust, PO BOX 62, Ilminster, TA19 0WW, 01460 55120

contact@rosiecranetrust.co.uk www.rosiecranetrust.org